

2010-2011 Student Government: Senate Meeting Roll Call

Position	Attendance
Cabinet	-
President	X
Vice President	X
Finance Director	X
Public Relations	X
Programming	X
Student Relations	X
Director of Services	X
Organization Recognition	X
Senators	
CAST	X
SCB	X
CIAS	X
GCCIS	X
KGCOE	X
COLA	X

COS	X
Women's	X
Cross Registered	X
CHST	
Greek	X
Freshman	-
NTID	X
Graduate	X
MSO Reps (Main)	
CAB	X
Global Union	X
NSC	X
Reporter	X
RHA	X
WITR	
SAAC	X
OUTspoken	X
ACA	X
OCASA	X
Academic Senate	

Staff Council	
Dr. Heath	
Karey Pine	X
Content Manager	X

Michelle is missed (noted)

1. Motion by CIAS, Seconded by SCB for approval of minutes
 - a. 17 for, 1 abstention, motion passes
2. Speak to the Senate
 - a. Corn Maze Oct. 21
3. Horton Update
 - a. Need to know about the President's ball or comedian today
 - b. Change in schedule
 - i. Presidents reception is now going to be before Michael J Fox
 - ii. Need to act faster during set-up
 - iii. We will not be ushering people in, let guests know where they are sitting
 - c. Greg will be emailing all of the presidents about who will be coming to the GALA
4. Football Exploratory Committee
 - a. Need to approval members of committee**
 - i. Taylor Deer
 - ii. Kathy Routely
 - iii. James Macchiano
 - iv. Andrew Quagliata
 - v. RJ Pollard
 - vi. Chelsea Shoemaker-SAAC
 - vii. Development Guy
 - viii. Alexander Lehman-athletics
 - b. KGOE stated intramurals should have a seat
 - c. SAAC
 - d. Greek Senator- won't be considered intramurals, and not NCAA/varsity, will be its own thing
 - e. Karey Pine- if it ends up becoming an intramural sport they need to come back to SG, for budget purposes
 - f. VP moves to approve members

- i. 13 for, 2 abstentions, motion passes
 5. Calendar Discussion
 - a. Sue Provenzano
 - i. GCCIS
 1. Notice similar layout as UofR and Lehigh, but noticed difference in intersession
 2. Committee is reviewing and developing intersession classes and budgets and will send link to thought process behind decisions
 - ii. KGOE
 1. Why is RIT still not ascribing to national holidays off like other universities
 - a. Designed to conform to NY state laws
 - iii. CAST
 1. Labor day is 2 day break, and suggests moving another free day to Columbus day or another holiday
 - iv. Student Relations
 1. Why have intersession, other SUNY's don't, and wants to know the reasons
 - a. Sue will send report that clarifies
 - v. SCB
 1. Will co-oping effect being an RA that following year with new schedule?
 - a. Sue talking to co-op employers on change
 - vi. X-Reg
 1. RA training is 2 weeks, during semester conversion, student will have a shorter summer
 - vii. CIAS
 1. Suggests intersession during the summer, believes intersession attendance will be greater in the summer.
 2. Move up spring quarter, and people would graduate earlier
 - a. Sue says intersession discussion really isn't on the table
 - viii. OUTSpoken
 1. Confused about why we still can't conform to normal holidays like other universities because they clearly still can meet the NY state regulations
 - a. Sue will send email explaining
 - ix. GU
 1. Intersession is not required?
 - a. Correct
 2. Will res halls be open during intersession?
 - a. Conversation still going on
 - x. CIAS motions to table till next week
 1. 2nd by CAST
 2. All in favor, none apposed
6. Downtown Bus Route Discussion
 - a. Looking at adding or change bus route, 3 options
 - i. East end of Rochester
 - ii. Pittsford Plaza
 - iii. East view Mall
 - b. Possibility of adding new route

- i. Costs \$20,000 annually to add new route
- c. OUTSpoken
 - i. My vote is the East End
 - 1. A lot easier to take other city buses, RTS buses leave from there and it's easier to get around
 - 2. Rochester Economy is doing badly, this could help that
 - ii. Student Relations-
 - 1. Is \$20K a lot?
 - 2. Can we have a rotation of locations to different places in the month?
 - iii. Randy
 - 1. Is \$20K is for experimenting
 - 2. Current weekend routes
 - 3. \$1500-2000 a day for downtown routes
 - 4. It is possible to rotate, and needed to be planned the entire year
 - 5. Have till Oct 14th to make decision (2 weeks)
 - 6. Every other week have it go to different places, as long as it's routine
 - 7. Time of the day
 - a. 10:30-22:30 time rotation Saturday
 - iv. CAST
 - 1. Also says East End
 - v. COS
 - 1. Says having rotation would be beneficial to students
 - vi. Women's
 - 1. Not a fan of switching it up, CAB already goes to Eastview Mall for \$5
 - a. They go at least once a quarter
 - vii. D of Services
 - 1. You can always gather friends to go down to East View
 - 2. Question for Randy
 - a. Can we add extra hours and move times?
 - i. Yes will cost more \$\$, and will have to find funding for that
 - b. One concern
 - i. Saturdays- 100s people already take current route, and how this will affect them once service is changed
 - ii. Has 2 weeks of stats going
 - viii. Karey Pine
 - 1. How long are we locked into decision?
 - a. From January to Graduation
 - ix. Content Manager
 - 1. Expressing concerns for change of current bus for loss of current route and it affecting students
 - x. VP
 - 1. Straw Vote
 - a. East End
 - i. 23 for
 - b. Pittsford
 - i. 0 for
 - c. East View

- i. 1 for
 - d. Rotation
 - i. 5
 - e. Abstention
 - i. 1
 - 2. Tell constituents and see what they would be in favor for
 - 3. Will vote next week and have good representation to go to East End
- d. Public Safety
 - i. Run down of department
 - 1. 32 in uniform, respond to 80,000 phone calls and 70,000 they go and talk to somebody
 - 2. Getting New Staff to meet new enrollment demands
 - ii. Survey
 - 1. Spring of 2011, 5 pieces of work that were generated by students with visibility
 - a. Students staff expressed concerned lack of visibility at night and they are adjusting
 - b. We aren't hearing a lot about crime, or lack of it, they want to hear more about reported crime
 - i. Reporter gets information and looks at crime log
 - c. SCB
 - i. Under their information for incoming students they have crimes from different areas listed under admissions part of website
 - d. Put crime alerts and other information on website
 - e. KGCOE
 - i. Have log and RSS feed available online
 - 1. "I would hope I am tech savvy, I go to a tech school"
 - f. XReg-No window for Deaf/HoH to communicate
 - g. D of Services
 - i. Flyers printed up and posted with basic information will help
 - h. CIAS
 - i. Open forum with free food will bring people in
 - i. VP
 - i. Sandwich board with information will help
 - j. D of Prog
 - i. Have information available to relevant locations, stolen bike flyers by bike rack
 - k. KGCOE
 - i. Use Twitter more
 - ii. GCCIS
 - 1. Have running "stock ticker" of information
 - l. GU
 - i. Use res life and other campus resources
 - m. PR

- i. Facebook, and advertise and work with people there for thefts
 - n. Content Manager
 - i. Can posts flyers on the ride board and can work with us
 - iii. Crime
 - 1. 652 crimes this last year
 - a. 1. Crime was theft, unsecured property
 - b. 2. Alcohol and drugs
 - iv. Andrew's Drive
 - 1. August 15th assault
 - a. Young woman stopped to help motorist who was brought to woods and assaulted
 - b. All he can report because it's the sheriff investigation
 - 2. Student Relations
 - a. What has public safety done since then?
 - i. Patrols have increased
 - ii. Looking at cameras
 - iii. Bring ground maintenance to clear about brush and trees
 - 3. VP
 - a. Will he be linking feeds for online viewing?
 - i. Potentially
 - 4. KGCOE
 - a. Will there be a staff member monitoring the cameras
 - i. 350 cameras on campus, will monitor trendy crime areas
 - v. Watson
 - 1. Service window
 - a. Get rid of window, and moving to previous FYE space that has lounge for service
 - 2. Xreg
 - a. Need more than TTY
 - i. Recommend having window back because eye contact is necessary
 - 3. Karey Pine
 - a. Issue of communication with Deaf/HoH
 - i. Will try to put human being to assist them, and do some creative scheduling to fix that
 - 4. CAST
 - a. When can we expect this to be completed
 - i. Between thanksgiving and Christmas
 - ii. Glad that there is new system
 - 5. OUTSpoken
 - a. Wants to organize workshop with GLBT community
 - 6. Student Relations
 - a. Kudos to Public Safety
 - e. Bylaw Update for Director of Organization Recognition
 - i. Dir of Org Rec

1. Proposes to change name from Director of Organization Recognition to Director of Clubs and Organizations
 2. Reason to change name from convoluted title to something simple and direct
 3. Been visiting clubs to see how SG and RIT can better service clubs/organizations
 4. Meeting with club review board
 5. Karey Pine
 - a. Dir of Org Recog
 - i. Represents SG in CCL to approve of clubs
 6. WITR
 - a. Any current plans to review clubs to see if they actually still exist?
 - i. Yes
 7. KGCOE
 - a. Update online club list and organization
 8. CIS motions to table
 - a. KGCOE 2nd
 - i. All vote in favor
- f. Senate Reports
- i. Women's Senator
 1. ROAR day coming up
 - a. Day on campus where we everybody has an opportunity to give back to college and organizations
 - b. Sending around SG volunteer sheet for Oct 13th
 - c. KGCOE
 - i. Where is the raised money going to
 1. You can pick your designation
 - d. Gifts are matched, up to \$100
 - e. Karey Pine
 - i. For RIT to be a national competitor, reviewers of Grant/endorsement look at % of people that donate back
 - f. Donate via, Cash, Credit
- g. BBQ is not happening anymore under SG
- h. Committee Reports
 - i. Dir of Student Relations
 1. Needs one person for Parking Appeals committee
 - a. SAAC joined
 2. Needs one person for Parking Transportation committee
- i. Advisor Reports
 - i. Karey Pine
 1. This weekend 9:30 Sat, please come for Inspiration Quest
- j. Announcements
 - i. Oct 28th
 1. Costume at senate!
 - a. Judging with prizes
 - ii. Birthdays

1. \$2 free cone
 - iii. Senator of the Month
 1. Nominated
 - a. Shannon (SCB)
 - b. Taylor Deer (Greek)
 - i. Winner of Senator of the Month
7. CIAS motion to adjourn
 - a. SAAC 2nd